Camboon Primary School

An Independent Public School

Newsletter



Date: 10 August 2022 Term: 3

Volume: 10





CALENDAR OF EVENTS:

Wednesday 10 August

Parent Night 4.30pm to 6.00pm

Thursday 11 August

- **Book Fair**
- **Book Week Incursion**

Friday 12 August

- **Book Fair**
- **Book Week Parade**

Thursday 18 August

PP—Year 6 First Aid Incursion

Monday 22 August

Faction throws, jumps and distance events

Tuesday 23 August

Faction Carnival

Congratulations to students and staff in Rooms 7 and 8 on their assembly last week. I love poetry! It was wonderful to see the delight on the students' faces but also the audience with both performances. I am always impressed with the way our students confidently speak in front of the whole school at assemblies. Well done to all.

School Board

We had a meeting on Monday August 8. As always our budget and finances were reviewed, I updated the board on staffing and upcoming events, and the board approved some changes to the Mobile Phone Policy. This will be shared with our school community soon

Book Week

This is definitely one of my favourite times. I am certainly enjoying going into classrooms to read one of my favourite books and having discussions students. Reading aloud to kids who are enthralled in the story is magical. I want to thank all our wonderful staff for the amazing activities and events organised for this week. I also want to thank the P&C for the wonderful Book Fair. I am looking forward to the Book Parade on Friday.

Parent Open Night

I look forward to seeing our wonderful school community coming together to enjoy listening to our choir and to celebrate all the outstanding learning our students have completed so far this year. I know you will all be impressed and I truly THANK all our staff who are dedicated to our students and work very hard to prepare for this event.

I look forward to seeing you

Janice Cuculoska—Principal

PARENT OPEN NIGHT TONIGHT Wednesday 10 August 2022 4.30pm to 6pm

A reminder that our annual parent night will be held this evening Wednesday 10 August from 4.30pm to 6.00pm. The choir will be performing in the undercover area at 4.30pm. Classrooms will be open after the performance until 6.00pm to view student work. Parents and family members are welcome to attend, however, we do request that all adults wear masks. We also request that children remain with their parents for the duration of the evening. The P&C Book Fair will also be open in the Library for book purchases from 4.45pm to 6.30pm (subject to volunteers). note, this will not be an opportunity to have a formal conversation with teachers, although it may be an opportunity to book a meeting at a later date.



TONIGHT

IMPORTANT DATE CHANGE

Faction throws, jumps and distance events have now been changed to: MONDAY 22 AUGUST 2022 and

The FACTION CARNIVAL has now been changed to: **TUESDAY 23 AUGUST 2022**

Please be aware: Subject to change dependent on weather.

TASTE BUDS CANTEEN:

Closed Monday & Tuesday Open Wednesday, Thursday and Friday https://www.flexischools.com.au/

9218 1414 / 0412 530 307

UNIFORM SHOP:

Online orders or office drop box

Open from 8.30am to 9.00am Every Tuesday in Term 3 of 2022

Camboon Primary School Forder Street, Noranda WA 6062 Email: Camboon.PS@education.wa.edu.au Website: camboonprimaryschool.wa.edu.au Phone: 9218 1400

2023 Enrolments—Did you FORGET?

2023 enrolment applications have now officially closed. If you or your family or friends have forgotten to apply, please ask them to contact the school office as soon as possible. Vacancies are filling fast.



This is also a friendly reminder for families with Year 6 students, to apply at High School for next year.



VacSwim swimming lessons

Take the plunge! Enrol your child in VacSwim swimming lessons during the October school holidays. Find a location near you at education.wa.edu.au/vacswim

VacSwim offers fun lessons pool locations across WA. Not only is VacSwim a great school holiday activity, it also teaches valuable safety skills to help keep your child safe in the water.

Your children can start as young as five years old.

Places are limited, so get in early. Enrol your children in VacSwim now at education.wa.edu.au/vacswim

Open Pantry

We are aware that some families are experiencing financial hardship at the moment. To lend a helping hand, we continue to work with our local Uniting Church, to provide a food relief program for our local families. Each Wednesday afternoon from 12 noon to 3pm at the Noranda Uniting Church on Camboon Rd, anyone from our local community can visit, to collect a shopping bag full of groceries.

In addition to this, we are asking for your help with donations. A collection tub is placed in the school office for non perishable items.

Thank you to all the families that made donations for Homelessness Week. With all the non perishable food donations Mrs Johnson, the school Chaplain, was able to contribute a large box of goodies to the Uniting Church for the Open Pantry.

Wonder Recycling Rewards

To support our Wonder Recycling Rewards Program, students are asked to collect bread bags (any brand), and deliver them to the library or school office. See over for further information.

Thank you

On Friday, some of our parents moved the three remaining tables and benches from the assembly area to Cluster 1. We wish to thank them very much for their time and assistance.

Before School

This is a friendly reminder to parents, regarding student drop off times before school. Parents are discouraged from sending their children to school prior to 8.30am for safety reasons, however, from 8.20am there is a Deputy Principal on duty in the undercover area. If students arrive between 8.20am and 8.35am they are asked to report to the DP, in the undercover area. At 8.35am a bell is rung for students to move to classrooms.

Copies of NAPLAN Results and School Reports

Parents who require past copies of NAPLAN results or

school reports are asked to contact the office and allow 5 working days for the staff to process the request.

PBS NEWS

Term 3 Weeks 1-5 Focus: We are responsible when we stay on task, follow instructions and consider how our behaviour may be affecting others. We are learners when we use our Learner Dispositions, encourage and support each other and work cooperatively with others.

At Camboon Primary School we encourage our students to be respectful towards others and support them to develop the Learner Dispositions of being: Independent, Resilient, Organised, Self-aware, Engaged.

By fostering respectful behaviours and these Learner Dispositions in our students, we are teaching them lifelong skills, which will support them in both their personal and professional lives in the future.



Merit Ceritificates

ı	EC2	Guled H	Ishaan D	
ı	EC3	Kushal G	Ethan A	
ı	Rm 1	Liam G	Shelbie N	
ı	Rm 2	Yug P	Haris A	
ı	Rm 3	Medina T	Luca M	
ı	Rm 4	Vivienne L	Abdul Kareem	В
ı	Rm 7	Katherine Y	Declan W	
ı	Rm 8	Sonja V	Lam P	Joe V
ı	Rm 9	Kynan V	Yaqub A	
ı	Rm 10	Bella C	Aiden S	
ı	Rm 15	Chelsea R	Bashir M	Njegos K
ı	Rm 16	Rosie D	Tara S	
	Rm 17	Alex S	Harry M	



AUSSIE OF THE MONTH

The Aussie of the Month Award is a West Australian primary school based award program which has been in operation for over ten years, with the participation of hundreds of schools across the state.

Like all of our awards the 'Aussie of the Month' recognises personal endeavour, achievement and contribution to the community. The awards also reflect some of the values we



MONSTER SMILES

Monster Smiles is an initiative created by one of our former students, Joe. You can read about Joe and his journey to develop Monster Smiles at

https://www.monstersmiles.com.au. Joe believes that when we practice random acts of kindness, it releases positivity: We feel better and the recipients of our acts feel better, which then makes them more likely to be kind to other people.

This year we have introduced a "Smiles and Kindness" Award for students who are positive role models within the school. The award will be presented by Mrs Cuculoska at assemblies. Students will receive a certificate, and a Monster Smiles pillowcase, donated by Joe.

> **Congratulations to our August** Smiles and Kindness recipient



Seth M—Room 15

Wonder Recycling Rewards Help us turn bread bags of any kind/ brand into school play equipment

To support our Wonder Recycling Rewards Program, students are asked to collect bread bags (any brand), and deliver them to the library.

Wonder Recycling Rewards is a fun and easy program created to collect and recycle bread bags (of any kind / brand) at school. Once collected, Wonder is going to turn the plastic into wonderful things like school play equip-

As a registered school, our recycling efforts will earn us rewards points, to redeem for new sports equipment. We also go into the draw to win an exercise circuit made from the recycled plastic we collect!

It is important that items being recycled are not contaminated with other products and are as clean as possible.

The rule of thumb is that if it has contained bread of some sort and is a soft plastic, then it's a bread bag. If it hasn't contained bread, then it's not a bread bag.

Bread bags should be free from crumbs to ensure no contamination during the recycling process, but they do not need to be washed.



Free rapid antigen tests

Free rapid antigen tests (RATs) package allocated for your child/children is ready for collection.

Each child receives an allocation of 20 RATs. This allocation supports the strategy to keep the school community COVID-19 safe. Use a RAT to test your child for COVID-19 if they have symptoms or are a household close contact. If your child is a close contact, they are permitted to attend school, as long as they receive a negative daily RAT result, remain asymptomatic, and wear a mask (Year 7 and above).

We will be handing out the RATs as follows:

Parents/carers can collect from the **front office from 8am until 4pm**, starting today Wednesday 10 August. We are unable to give them to students.

If you are unable to collect and would like someone else to collect on your behalf, please email us at Camboon.ps@education.wa.edu.au

If your child has COVID-19 symptoms, they should stay home and be tested. Please continue to notify the school if your child tests positive for COVID-19 or if they are a household close contact. For more information on testing and isolation requirements, go to the HealthyWA website.

Thank you for your continued efforts in keeping our school COVID-19 safe.

P&C News

Book Fair

The Book Fair will be open during Week 4 at the following times (subject to volunteers being available):

Wed 10 August		2.45pm – 3.30pm	4.45pm – 6.30pm
Thur 11 August	7.45am – 8.30am	2.45pm – 3.30pm	
Fri 12 August	7.45am – 8.30am	2.45pm – 3.30pm	

Parents and students will be able to view the choice of books online at https://larrikinhouse.com.au/collections/book-fair-highlights and if unable to attend, can make a prepayment using Larrikin Cash to give to their child to use at the fair. www.larrikinhouse.com/cash

Larrikin Cash Vouchers – This works just like real cash, and even prints out to look like money! It's set up as an online item where you can simply enter any amount you wish. (Please don't add the actual products to your online cart, just the Larrikin Cash item, as products need to be collected from the Book Fair). Once you pass through the checkout, you will then receive an email with your Larrikin Cash, which you can then print out and give to your child to use at the Book Fair. (If you don't receive the email immediately after checkout, please check your spam/junk mail folder.) Your child will then bring the Larrikin Cash voucher and the Wish List to the fair.

You are effectively buying a voucher that can then be exchanged for any items at the Book Fair.

We will also be accepting regular cash and credit card/ EFTPOS payments at school during the Book Fair too.

Although every effort will be made to ensure your child brings home the correct item/s there could be a lack of stock. You can reorder any book that has sold out at the fair. If there is a discrepancy, please contact us and we will resolve it as best we can.

If you are able to help with the Book Fair Stall, please contact the P&C via email camboonpspc@gmail.com

Tastebuds Book Week Menu

ALL MEALS

ARE HALAL



THURS- AROUND THE CAMPFIRE A

HOMEMADE PUMPKIN SOUP WITH DINNER ROLL \$4.50

DESSERT- WITCHERY GRUB JELLY \$1.50

FRIDAY- NACHO BOOK 📖

BEEF NACHOS WITH RICE AND CORN CHIPS, SALSA SALAD, SOUR CREAM, CHEESE, JUICE BOMB. \$7.00

DESSERT- OUTBACK ROAD (HOMEMADE ROCKYROAD NO NUTS) \$1.50

pre- orders please!

Only pies and sausage rolls will be available other than special menu. Also recess will be limited!!

BOOK WEEK!



Before School, After School and Vacation Care onsite at Camboon Primary School.

Should you require information regarding school holiday programs please visit their website or the school office or phone 0456 857 463.

FOR SCHOOL HOLIDAYS PROGRAMS, PLEASE REFER TO THEIR WEBSITE

